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Dear Parents/ Guardians,


Welcome to a new school year! I am thrilled that I will be working with you and your child this year. I think of our classroom as not just a classroom but a learning community that includes students, families, teachers, and administrators. In our community we learn to care about each other and work together. 


Thank you for trusting me with your child. As the leader of our classroom community, I am dedicated to giving your child the best learning experience possible. 


Sincerely,


Mrs. Bruns





Email addresses: lbruns@greenville.k12.oh.us�kshisler@greenville.k12.oh.us








Mrs. Bruns


Mrs.Shisler  


                                             





A Little About Mrs. Bruns …


Hello! My name is Leah Bruns and I will be teaching 3rd grade inclusion Language Arts in the morning and 4th grade inclusion Language Arts in the afternoon. This includes word study (spelling), reading, and writing for my homeroom as well as Mrs. Britsch’s homeroom. My classroom will contain an Intervention Specialist, Kris Shisler, as well as a Paraprofessional, Deb Shiverdecker. We will work together to ensure the best educational experiences for your child! 


I graduated from Coldwater High School in 2008. From there I went on to Wright State University where I received my degree in Early Childhood Education in 2012. I also have completed my Reading and 4th/5th Grade Endorsements. 


I am very excited to begin my 4th year teaching at Greenville City Schools! Be sure to visit my teacher page on the Greenville website for classroom updates and monthly newsletters. 


A little About Mrs. Shisler…


Hello! My name is Kris Shisler and I will be teaching with Mrs. Bruns. I graduated from Greenville Senior High in 1979. I attended Defiance College and then graduated from the University of Dayton in 1983.This is my 33rd year of teaching. I have two children and four grandchildren.  








Dates to Remember…


Sept. 5th- No School- Labor Day


Sept. 9th- Picture Day!








Welcome Back!


August/September





With your support and cooperation, this will be a rewarding, successful, and exciting school year! Communication between parents, students, and teachers must exist. Please feel free to contact me with any questions or concerns. 





Reading: The month of September will be spent going over procedures for Guided Reading, reviewing story elements, and completing DRA’s. All students will be grouped according to their DRA’s to ensure they are reading on their level with their respective peers.


Students will also be responsible for keeping a reading log each week. We will practice filling out a reading log several times in class so they are aware of our expectations. The reading log will go home each Monday and is to be turned in on the following Monday signed by the student as well as their parent/guardian. This is a very important part of your child’s reading grade. 











What We’re Learning…


Word Study: The first few weeks of school the students will be tested over their high frequency words (no grades will be given for these).  Their unknown words will be put into their word study folder and will become a part of their individualized spelling tests each week along with other words generated by the class based on the skill we are studying that week. There will be no official spelling tests given until the end of the month.








Writing: The month of September will be spent preparing the students for Writer’s Workshop.  We will review the writing process, (pre-writing, draft, revise, edit, publish) organize thoughts, and prepare ideas in their writer’s notebooks.








Holiday / Birthday Celebrations…


(Homeroom Only)


There will be a Fall Harvest, Winter Holiday, and Valentine’s Day party. Each child will be asked to volunteer for a holiday to bring in treats. I also welcome birthday celebrations in my classroom. Please be sure that there are enough treats so that each child in our class can have one if he or she chooses. Please send enough treats for 19 students. Do not feel pressured to bring in treats. Summer birthdays can be celebrated anytime during the school year. Treats will be given at lunch time in order to maximize instructional time. 





Words of Wisdom…


“Every accomplishment starts with the decision to try.”





“Fair isn’t everybody getting the same thing…Fair is everybody getting what they need in order to be successful.” 





“There’s no such thing as a kid who hates reading. There are kids who love reading, and kids who are reading the wrong books.”


 –James Patterson 











Specials…


(Homeroom Only)


Monday- Gym


Tuesday- Music


Wednesday- Gym & Music


Thursday- Art


Friday- Art








Teacher/Parent Communicator and Assignment Books


I believe that communication between the parents and the teacher is critical to the success of the students in my classroom. Each student will have a teacher/parent comm. folder and an assignment book.  These two items MUST be taken to every class and home every night.  The assignment books and folders MUST be checked by the parent every night.  This will help keep your child organized and their homework completed. Their folders have pockets on the outside for notes back and forth between parent and teacher as well as two pockets in the middle labeled, Return To School, and Keep At Home.  Please check these every day for homework, papers to be returned, or notes from me.


Homework


  Homework is important.  It is an extension of the learning that takes place in school.  Homework can provide practice and activities that reinforce classroom learning.  Parents can help their children by arranging a quiet, comfortable place for the student to work and by seeing that assignments are completed.  Homework is due at the beginning of class.  Students will be afforded one late pass for  language arts, mathematics, and science/social studies per quarter.  Late work will be accepted the following day when using the pass.  Credit will not be issued for late work beyond the day extension (when using the homework pass).


Students will NOT always have homework.  If this is the case, students will write NONE in their assignment books.











Behavior Wheel


Our behavior wheel has each student’s name posted on a clothes pin. This wheel will travel with the class as they switch classes, so any teacher can determine if a student needs to move their clip. If students choose not to follow the rules, the following consequences will occur:





Green- Great Job! 


Yellow- Warning…Think about your choices!


Red- Lose recess


Black- Lunch detention/ write up





Principal Involvement – If a student displays severe misbehavior the student will be immediately referred to the principal.





Behavior Calendar 


At the end of each day, students will color their calendar based on their behavior for the day. This calendar is to be kept in the back clear pocket of their orange folder. This is an effective way for you to see how your child is behaving at school. For each green day, students will receive a positive point. These points will accumulate throughout the year and can be used at the end of each quarter for small rewards. 





                       Book Orders


I will be sending home book orders periodically. This is a great way to get books at low prices and encourage reading at home. We also earn classroom points to purchase books for our classroom library. If you would like to order, please send a check with your order form in an envelope marked with your child’s name. Please make checks payable to Scholastic Book Clubs.


Box Tops


I am collecting box top labels to earn cash to buy supplies for our classroom. Please collect these and send them to school with your child! 





Behavior Plan: 


This classroom community behavior plan clearly outlines the community rules, as well as the positive rewards for good behavior and the consequences for poor behavior choices. This plan will allow me to guide your children in making good decisions about their behavior. Please discuss the plan with your child. 





Rules: 


I will respect others, respect myself, and respect my school.


I will keep my hands, feet, and objects to myself.


I will work quietly at my seat.


I will be responsible for my actions and my work.


I will follow directions the first time they are given. 








